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Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community Information for Parents 15/12/16

Dear Parents / Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Assessing Children’s Progress: a guide for parents and carers (Issued by The Scottish Government, late November 2016)
	Nursery to P7

	Information from Midlothian Council: How is Education in Scotland run now?
	Nursery to P7

	Information from Midlothian Council: How should education in Scotland be run? - Empowering teachers, parents and communities to achieve excellence and equity in education: a governance review (The closing date for submissions is 6 January 2017.  Shondra Riley, Parent Council Chairperson, has been working with other Parent Councils on a submission.) 
	Nursery to P7


Thank you to parents, children, staff and members of our community for their efforts and contributions towards our school’s Christmas Fair on Saturday 3 December.

The involvement of 374 adults and children made for a wonderful atmosphere and we managed to raise over £1900 (minus a few items of expenditure).

In particular thank you to our Parent Council, especially Lynsey Roy (Secretary) and Nicola Marr (Treasurer) and most notably Shondra Riley (Chairperson) for leading and co-ordinating everything.

We say thank you and farewell to our two 4th Year Student Teachers from Spain.  Ms Júlia Ferré and Ms Paula Monscusí have been on placement at Tynewater PS since 26 September.  We are really pleased that they chose to come to Tynewater. Both are extremely talented and committed young teachers.  Thank you to Ms McDonald (P6 Teacher) and Ms Seaton (P2 Teacher) for acting as mentors.  All pupils and staff have really enjoyed Ms Ferré and Ms Monscusí being part of our school and our learning.

	£466 for BBC Children in Need 

Dressing up on Friday 18 November: 
£170 
Breakfast on Friday 25 November:
  £175

Breakfast on Friday 2 December:       £115

Ms McDonald’s Staffroom cup cakes  £   6
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	Thank you to:

Mrs Fraser (Kitchen Manager), 

our P7 pupils, 

Mr Martindale (P7 Teacher), 

Mr Lawson (Head Teacher), Ms McDonald (P6 Teacher). 


Midlothian Council’s Great Place to Grow Awards 2016
Nominations close at midnight on Friday 16 December 2016.  Nomination Forms can be downloaded from Midlothian Council’s website and submitted in paper format and electronically. Categories of Award are Team of the Year, Partnership, Delivering Excellence, Great Place to Work, Customer Service, Chief Executive’s Award and Colleague Support.

 ‘Weather Watch’

As you know December, January and February tend to have lower temperatures, therefore could you please ensure that your child comes to school dressed for cold, wintry weather? Normally children will play outside at break times and lunch times unless weather conditions are severe. A warm jacket, gloves or mitts are essential.  Wellington boots, an extra pair of socks and trousers / over-trousers can be very useful.  Please label your child’s name on every item.

Learning outdoors with suitable clothing and footwear in ‘fair weather’ – even if cold, is part of any school’s 3 to 18 Curriculum for Excellence and is encouraged by the Scottish Government; Education Scotland, and the Care Inspectorate.  What is most important is that the children (suitable clothed) love learning through play outside.

In adverse weather conditions all Midlothian schools will do everything possible to remain open.  Please visit the Midlothian Council website (www.midlothian.gov.uk  School closures) as early in the morning as possible and listen to Radio Forth for up-to-date information.  Please do not telephone the school.  The most up-to-date information will be on the Midlothian Council website from very early in the morning.
If Midlothian Council decides to close a school due to adverse weather conditions during the school day, Mrs Munro (Administrative Assistant) will text parents and carers.  School staff will look after children until parents, carers or emergency contacts have collected them.  It is vital that you keep our Office Staff informed of any changes in your contact details.

In the event of our school being closed, teachers have placed Home Learning Activities for respective classes on our school website (http://tynewater.mgfl.net/). 
As always, please feel free to speak with me if you have any feedback, questions, suggestions, concerns or simply need to talk through something.  I am always happy to meet with you and speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) or developing our school.
We look forward to working with you each day to maximize progress in your child(-ren)’s learning.  All pupils and staff resume on Monday 9 January 2017.
With best wishes for our end-of-term, Christmas and family holidays,               
Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
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